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Dear Parents and Carers, 




26th November 2018
A warm welcome back to school after half term. I hope you and the children enjoyed the two

weeks. I found the children rested and ready to learn on their return to school. Following the

recent publication of the Devon County proposed term dates the Governors have been able to

meet and set our term dates for the academic year 2019-20. Please see further information below.
This week began with our first ever A.C.E assemblies celebrating and recognising 42 children for their Attitude, Commitment and Effort. I was thrilled to see the reactions of the children receiving the certificates and shields, the overwhelming number of parents who attended, but perhaps even more so the reactions and response of the other children in the assemblies. My thanks to the teachers for speaking so well about the children. The 14 shield winners have taken them home to return at Christmas so new names can be engraved and they can be presented again at the start of the Spring Term.
This week Year 3 enjoyed a short trip to visit the river Gissage to launch their Cornerstone topic ‘flow’. Some of Year 4 and Year 6 children represented Littletown at the Handball Tournament this week, and we are currently waiting to hear our final position. Thank you to all the parents who attended the Year 5 /6 information evening on Maths and thank you Mrs Fallon and Miss Urry for hosting the event. The Year 3 and 4 Maths information meeting is taking place next Thursday at 6pm.
Also this week, as your children, may have mentioned to you, we heralded in a new era of

computer technology with the children. Please see some information about email and security etc. below.
With a busy end to the week we have some of our Year 5 and 6 children representing our school at the East Devon Cross Country Finals. We wish them good luck! Year 4 are sharing the ‘Express’ part of their first Cornerstones topic. Parents have been invited into see tooth models, be part of an experiment in class and have their photos taken on the new chromebooks to demonstrate tooth decay! Today ends with the Year 6 cake sale - please support us in the playground after school.
Next week we have a parent information evening for Year 3 /4 Maths on Thursday at 6pm. The Littletown Choir also have their first community performance on Wednesday at the ceremony of light in the church.
Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins

Principal
News from the children –

Nursery

We have been making potions like Wizards.
We have been playing with cloud dough.
Reception

We dug out the inside of a Pumpkin.

We have made music using instruments.

Year 1

Next week we are having a tea party with the Queen.

We are learning Gymnastics in the hall.

Year 2

We have written Halloween stories.

We have been adding numbers to make 11,12 and 13.
Year 3

We went on a trip to the River Gissage.

We have enjoyed doing fast maths.

Year 4

We have been learning about Chrome Books.

We were looking at the digestive system.

Year 5

We logged onto the Chrome Books and found out we can email each other, but only the people in our class.

We have been finishing a story called Treason.
Year 6

We have been practising football in P.E.

We have dissected a pig heart.
Messages

2019-20 Term dates

Following discussions with staff and governors and observations of children this week we have decided to continue with the two week October half term. Please see attached dates. 
However, next year the additional week will be after the Devon half term not before. This is because this allows the Autumn to be structured as two half terms of 7 weeks each rather than a 6 and a 8 week half term. This allows us to fulfil the rationale of:
● Allowing parents and staff to take holiday without paying extortionate school holiday prices and therefore reducing unauthorised absences via holiday requests.
● Creating a timely break for new Reception children adjusting to full time school.
● Ensuring children are less tired in the very busy run up to Christmas.
I know there are a range of views on this matter and that some will be pleased about this and some not so. The Governors have discussed this in terms of what we feel is best for the children at Littletown. As ever, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to get in contact.
The term dates are available on the school website.
Email and You Tube

I am aware that children may have excitedly returned home to you announcing that as part of their Google Classroom and gsuite for education accounts they have a gmail address. This is true. However, the gsuite for education is a secure organisational domain. Ours is @littletownacademy.org. This means that student accounts can only send emails to other addresses in this domain. I have tested this by sending emails from student accounts to my office365 head address and my personal address and they have not come through to my inbox. This is why you haven’t been issued with consent letters regarding the email addresses. If for any reason you find this isn’t the case then please let me know. If your child has mentioned they have been able to access You Tube, this was only on initial log in, and is now not available to the children.
Message from Little Troopers

To commemorate 100 years since the end of World War 1, Little Troopers would like to make a display of Poppies! This is where they will need your help! Every child will have come home today with a Poppy Template to decorate. All Poppies must be decorated in red and black and brought back to their class teacher by Tuesday 6th November. If you do not wish to use the Poppy Template please feel free to be as creative as you like with your Poppy design.

If everyone decorated just 1 poppy we would have over 400 Poppy’s to display – wouldn’t that look awesome!!

Little Troopers
Message from the Office

We now have a collection of Poppy’s and other items for sale for charity, located at the first reception desk with Jenny Rawlins. We made a great donation last year, and it would be fantastic to do the same this year. 
Information evenings

We have had fantastic turn outs and very positive feedback from our Early Years, Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 parent information evenings so far. Please see below evenings still to come which will be held as follows:-
8th November Maths Lower Key Stage 2 (Year3 and Year4)

13th November Literacy Key Stage 1 (Year1 and Year2)

15th November Reading and SPaG Key Stage 2 (Years 3,4,5 and 6)

Twitter

Do you follow us on twitter yet? Twitter is another way of us issuing information and reminders alongside ParentPay and another way for you to let us know what you and your children are up to. Follow us at www.twitter.co.uk @LittletownAcad
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 5th November:
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	1CV Parents Evening
	1CV Parents Evening

Nursery Outdoor Classroom
	 Choir at Ceremony of Light in the Church

	Year 3/4 Maths Meeting 6pm – 7pm

	9.30 Open Morning
6-7pm KS1 Disco

7.15-8.15pm KS2 Disco


PTFA NEWS

Cakes will be on sale after school today in the front playground. Bring your money - 30p each or 4 for £1.

School Disco: Friday 9th November 2018

Key Stage 1 (nursery to year 2) 6-7pm

All children for the above disco must be accompanied by an adult for the duration

Key Stage 2 (year 3 to year 6) 7.15pm – 8.15pm

Children must be collected from the school hall and will not be allowed to leave unaccompanied.

£2.00 entrance fee to include crisps and drinks.

Children should NOT be using mobile phones at the disco. The same rules apply as during the school day so please don’t bring them.

If your child has any allergies or medical conditions which we might need to be aware of whilst your child is at the disco please let us know.

There will always be members of staff present but the PTFA are ultimately responsible for the running of the disco. We want everyone to enjoy their evening and work hard to make this happen. Any children who persistently misbehave may be prevented from attending future discos.
Christmas Cards
Thank you to all those who ordered Christmas cards and mugs. The orders should be returned to you soon.
Bag2School

We have organised a Bag2School collection on Friday 7th December . You will receive a bag in your

child’s book bag around mid-November which can be filled with unwanted clothes, shoes,

accessories, soft toys, etc. then brought into school on the Friday morning for collection. The PTFA will receive money for each bag that is returned. A good excuse for a pre-Christmas clear-out.
Christmas Sale
Our Christmas sale this year is on Saturday 1st December from 10am – 12noon . We will have a mixture of craft stalls, table top sale, and other Christmassy things. The cost of a table is £5. If anyone is interested in having a table please email sarah@ryerson-sound.com to book.
Christmas Family Quiz
Our next family quiz evening is on Friday 7th December from 6.15pm. These are always great fun and include rounds of questions and activities that the whole family can enjoy. There will be a Christmassy them to the evening. Tickets will be £3 per adult and £2 per child. Letters will be coming out soon to book.
EasyFundraising

A reminder that the PTFA can benefit by using Easyfundraising for your online shopping, especially as you begin your Christmas shopping. It is really easy to set up and it raises money for the school every time you shop online without any expense to you. There are over 3,200 retailers involved and it is a great and simple way of adding to our fundraising. We have already raised over £130.

You can sign up at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/littletownpa/
Sarah Ryerson (Chair)

sarah@ryerson-sound.com
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